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Molly Lamrouex Acting Environmental Protection Spec.



From: Coskey, Owen A (DOT)
To: Lamrouex, Molly (FAA)
Cc: Johnston, Christopher F (DOT); Eckman, Paul P (DOT)
Subject: St. Michael Public Involvement
Date: Monday, February 08, 2016 2:56:03 PM

Public involvement was conducted as part of the approved 2008 EA, however no public meetings
have been held for this re-evaluation. A post award conference will be held in St Michael which will
include the selected construction contractor.  This meeting will include discussion on project
impacts to the community and an opportunity for community members to ask questions. 

On January 14, 2016 Paul Eckman of Alaska DOT contacted Mayor Bobby Andrews of St. Michael to
discuss closing down the runway for the project.  Mayor Andrews stated “that if that was what
needed to be done then they would deal with it.”. Eckman informed the Mayor that DOT was
looking into having the contractor provide some form of transportation to and from Stebbins to
minimize the impact to the community. Mayor Andrews was very pleased with this option. She said

that they would be having a City Council meeting Tuesday January 19th , and this topic was on the
agenda. The Mayor would contact the DOT with any concerns.
Since that conversation, DOT has not been able to speak directly to Mayor Andrews. Eckman sent
an email and spoke to a City clerk requesting that the Mayor email him with any concerns from
that meeting.

Per the 2012 Alaska Region Airports Division Runway Half Width Operation Construction Guidance,
half width construction is precluded at Saint Michael airport because there is a viable alternate
transportation mode.  Transportation can be achieved by using the Stebbins airport which is
connected to Saint Michael by an 8-mile road.  The community has not expressed any concerns
over unacceptable impacts due to closing the runway and the Med-Evac carrier has stated using
Stebbins Airport is acceptable. 

Thank you kindly,
Owen Coskey
Environmental Impact Analyst III
Alaska Department of Transportation
451-5377
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